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MDHS CHARITY GOLF DAY

Great Day

The 10th Annual MDHS Charity Day was another successfull venture that 
raised over $25,000 for the local Health Services.

The event is always well attended, and this year 
there was over 120 golfers taking part in the day.

The Winners of the scratch event was Paul Simmons, Jarrod Newell, 
Dean Nalder and Aaron Mclean as pictured above.

The Nett Winners were Mark Wylie, Peter Egan, Kane Shephard and Anonymous.
Mixed winners were, Stacy Smithwick, Craig Burn, Jody Thomson and Dave Veitch.

More Photos on Page 17



  The Monthly Medalist for 	  
March was 

Greg Sheridan

Greg shot 85
for a 64 nett

 to take out the 
medal by one shot from 

Mike Egan with a 65 nett.

Rob Bird waswas one shot 
further away on 66 nett and 
Barry Aspinall had 67 nett.

Well done Greg!

The Brooch winner for the 
Ladies comp was 

Helen Rogan
 shooting a 76 Nett.

Helen won by countback 
from Barb Willis on 

76 Nett.

Congratulations Helen!

From the Board - By President Gary Chaplin

The last few months has seen plenty of hot weather about 
and that has really tested out our greens staff and 
volunteers in keeping the golf & bowling greens in the 
conditions we find them today.

It is disappointing that we have golf members of the club who 
fragrantly are thumbing their noses at the club rules that are 
in place either when practicing or playing comp during the week.

Rules are in place for a reason so I am asking all members to 
do the right thing and follow the rules as set out by the club or 
otherwise suffer the consequences either at the board level or 
from the golf committee.  
All the hard work in getting the course in the condition it is 
today should not be undone by a small minority of members doing 
the wrong thing. 

We have had plenty of golfing groups visiting from all parts of Victoria over the last 
few months as they enjoy what we have to offer with our course and facilities with 
plenty of positive feedback from them about how accommodating members and 
workers in meeting their needs during their visits. Well done to all.

We had a break-in last month where we had damage to the male toilets and some 
property was stolen which has led to changes being made internally and externally 
around our security at the club to stop this from happening again.

What a great day for the MDHS – True foods & Maryborough Golf Club golf day with 
all parties working hard in making sure the day was a roaring success for all 
concerned as all parties were looking at raising around $20,000 on the day.  
A special mention to Kelly Walker for coordinating the day from our end and to all the 
other workers and members who assisted in making sure the day was a great 
success.

 Our head Chef Andrew has finished up at the club as he looks at a new adventure 
and challenge in his life by taking up a position at the MDHS.  Andrew will be still 
around to assist at the club when needed.  Anup Rijal who was 2nd in charge in the 
kitchen has stepped up as our main chef and I am sure him and the staff will 
continue with the high standards set by his predecessors.

The club has recently advertised its position of General Manager and has received 
19 applications for the position and now a subcommittee will be formed to look at 
shortlisting the list of applicants and then commence interviews for the position.

The club has been looking at different initiatives and ways of increasing our 
patronage at the club early in the week in utilising the club’s facilities and on 
Tuesday nights we have the local pool comp playing here. 
On Wednesday night the darts comp are using our alfresco area for their competition 
nights as well.  
This will not inhibit the usage for our members or for golf and bowls as we see it as a 
way of gaining extra patronage early in the week.
Gary Chaplin
President



Junior PennantMaryborough Golf Club Golf 
Results.

Saturday 2nd March, 2024.
Men – Stroke – Monthly Medal 

– 87 Players - PCC = 0.

Sponsored by 
Drummond Golf, Ballarat.

A Grade & Winner 
Tony Reeves (10) – 68 nett 

c/b.
A Grade Runner Up 

 Adam Proctor (12) – 68 nett 
c/b.

B Grade Winner 
Mike Egan (19) – 65 nett.

B Grade Runner Up 
Rob Bird (19) – 66 nett.

C Grade & Medal Winner 
Greg Sheridan (21) – 64 nett.

C Grade Runner Up 
Barry Aspinall (21) – 67 nett.

Nearest The Pins
8th -  Simon Sheed 

(Maffescioni Travel Services), 
9th – Rob Daniell, 
11th – Rob Daniell, 

13th – Trevor Baldock.

Ball Winners
68 nett ... Neil Hollingworth, 

Dave Richards, 
Mick McCarthy, Craig Burn & 

Ivan Jackson.

69 nett … Rob Daniell.
70 nett … John Purcell & 

David Lanyon, c/b.

Wild Storm

Junior Pennant Results 
Round 2 Maryborough defeated Ballarat.
Josh Nalder had a 6 and 5 victory and Millie 
went down 2 and 1.

Round 3 Maryborough defeated Midlands 4 and 2
Josh Nalder had a 4 and 3 victory, while Millie Cassidy 
won 2 up.
Excitement for the day when Josh shot a hole in one 
on the 12th hole at Bacchus Marsh West. Well done Josh!

Round 4 Maryborough lost to Mt Xavier 4 and 2.
Millie halved her match and Josh lost his game 3 and 2.

The team just missed the final by one point, but we are 
all very proud of the effort of Millie and Josh.

A trail of destruction was left behind all over Maryborough and particurlay at 
our golf course on Tuesday 13th February.

The storm that swept through the town and the majority of Victoria was intense and 
it saw many trees down on the course and through Maryborough.

After a hot day on the course, most groups had nearly got through, when all of a 
sudden, the heavens opened up and a ferocious storm swept through the course.

A working bee on the following day saw many members turn up to help clear up 
the aftermath.

Trees can be seen between the 6th tee and Travis & Terry Ross’s house. 
and the umbrella out the front of the clubhouse came off second best.



Bowls Report by 
Bowls President    Harold Patullo

  The Monthly Medalist for 	  
April was 

Adam Proctor

Adam shot 81 for a 69 nett
 to take out the 

medal by one shot  from 
Bill Fowler, 
Brian Hart, 

Dave Kerry and

BOWLS MEMBER 
ELIZABETH BUCKNALL 

TURNS 90

Elizabeth Bucknall has 
been a great ambassador 

for the 
Maryborough Golf and 

Bowls Club representing the 
Club in many tournaments 

over the years. 

Some of these were further 
afield in places like Mildura.

Liz began her bowling 
career at the Carisbrook 

Club before coming to join 
Maryborough. 

Not only did Liz excel at 
Bowls but she also graced 

the Golf course with 
distinction. 

She was the Ladies Bowls 
Club Champion in 2009 and 

again in 2017 as well as 
winning many of the Club 

events over the years.

Liz was the Tournament 
Secretary for a number of 

years and was a Skipper in 
Midweek Pennant for longer 
than many can remember.

All Bowling Members wish 
Liz a happy birthday and 
best wishes for another 

bowls season.

Elizabeth & Daughter Jenny
cutting the cake.

The bowling season has come to an end with only some 
social games left. 
All the Club events have been completed now and the winners 
and runners up will receive their awards at our Presentation Dinner
to be held at the Club on Monday April 15th. 

The recipients this year will be:

​​Mens A Grade Cub Championship​ Winner​​Tony Chambers  ​​​​​​​Runner up​ Rob Bird

​​Ladies A Grade Club Championship​ Winner ​​Michelle Harris  ​​​​​​​Runner Up​ Marianne Smith

​​B Grade Championship​​​ Winner ​​Des Yin Foo    ​​​​​​​Runner Up ​Syd Webb

​​Ladies 100 Up ​​​​Winner​​Gertie Taylor  ​​​​​​​Runner Up​ Marlene Gay

​​Mens 100 Up​​​​ Winner​​ Gerry Carmody   ​​​​​​​Runner Up​ Geoff Mottram

​Club 3 Bowl Pairs (formerly Ladies Pairs)​​ Winners​ Syd Webb/Gertie Taylor
​​​​​​​Runners Up ​Jeff Smith/Shady Lane

​​Ladies O’Halloran Pairs ​​​Winners​ Marian Webb/Bev Dawson
(Area Final to be played at Carisbrook)

​​Mens ( Shocko ) Pairs​​ Winners ​Harold Patullo/Graeme Thomson 

A new Event was introduced this season:
​​Presidents Pairs​​​ Winners​ Michelle Harris/Rob Bird    ​​​​​​Runners Up​ Marlene Gay/Jeff Smith
 
Congratulations to all Winners and Runners Up and thank you to all Bowlers who entered the 
events. 

Our Pennant results were good this season without being spectacular. 
The Midweek and Weekend Div 1 teams both finished in 5th place just missing finals. 
The Weekend Div 2 team made it into 4th place and played in the first semi final, but without 
further success. My thanks to all players who committed themselves to a rather long Pennant 
season. Thanks to the Midweek and Weekend Selectors who worked hard to get teams onto the 
field each week. A job well done in often difficult situations.

Both Greens have had a lot of work done on them this summer. “A” Green was laser leveled which 
put it out of action for some of the Pennant weeks after the Dec/Jan break. Because “B” Green 
was not in a great condition then we had to play some games away. 
Thanks to the Highland Club for assisting us here.Both Greens are showing a vast improvement.
Thank you to Rob Bird and Kort Gay for the great effort put in to achieve these results, ably 
supported by a number of members who gave of their time so willingly. 
I won’t name you all, but we all know who you are.

The Bowls AGM will be held at the Bowls clubroom on Monday 29th April at 5pm. 
A request for nominations has been sent out to members. 
Forms are available on the notice board or can be obtained from Des or Brenda. 
We need Members to seriously consider nominating for positions on the Committee to enable the 
Bowls Section to continue successfully.
 
Harold Patullo
Bowls President

Bowls ladies Marlene Gay, 
Michelle Harris, Brenda 

Lind, Marian Webb, Gertie 
Taylor and Jan Reddick 
enjoyed a day out at the   

International Garden Show 
in Melbourne. 

From the train at 7.10 am it 
was a long day but 
thoroughly enjoyed 

by them all. 
It was amazing that 

nobody got lost.

 



Bowls Results
Midweek Pennant Results

Round 17
MGC def Dunolly Gold 59 to 53
K Gay def W Stephens 19 to 18
M Webb def F Mifsud 21 to 16
L Bucknall def F Delconte 19 all.

Round 18 called off due to severe storms.

Maryborough Golf missed a finals berth 
finishing 5th on the ladder,
7 wins, 7 losses, 2 draws.

Div 1 Pennant

Round 14
MGC Blue def Avoca Red 73 to 48
A Chambers def I Proctor 27 to 14
G Carmody  def N Parrat 24 to 21
K Gay def D Giddings 22 to 14

Maryborough Golf Blue missed a finals berth 
finishing 5th on the ladder,
6 wins, 6 losses, 2 draws.
Div 2 Pennant

Round 14
MGC Gold defeated Maldon 56 to 50
T Young def E Cook 18 to 17
S McMaster def A Gilham 22 to 15

Semi Final
MGC Gold lost to Carisbrook 49 to 68
S McMaster def M Milne 30 to 15

Maryborough Golf Gold finishing 4th on the 
ladder,to gain a finals berth. But were defeated
by Carisbrook in the Semi-Final.
6 wins, 5 losses, 3 draws.

Bowls ladies Marlene Gay, 
Michelle Harris, Brenda 

Lind, Marian Webb, Gertie 
Taylor and Jan Reddick 
enjoyed a day out at the   

International Garden Show 
in Melbourne. 

From the train at 7.10 am it 
was a long day but 
thoroughly enjoyed 

by them all. 
It was amazing that 

nobody got lost.

 



  The Monthly Medalist for 	  
April was 

Dave Richards

Dave shot 86-21-65 to win 
on a countback frpom Brian 

Douglas who also shot 
86-21-65 but the 7 on the 

last hole was costly.

2 shots further away were 
Mark Marson, Graeme 

Malone and Mick Cameron 
all on 67 nett.

Well done Dave!

The Brooch winner for the 
Ladies comp was 
Maryanne Patten

 shooting a 69 Nett.

One shot away was Milie 
Cassidy with a 70 nett.

Congratulations Maryanne!

Hole in One

Mick looking for new tread
4BBB Championship Winners

On the day of the very bad storm on Tuesday 
February 14th, there was an earlier storm on 
the course when Tony Wood holed out for a 
hole in one on the 11th hole.

Tony had been having a rough day of it until the 11th.
His tee shot was a ground hugger and seemed bound 
for the right bunker, but somehow ran along the ege 
then followed the slope onto the green still travelling 
at pace.

However, the flag stick got in the way and Tony’s ball 
rose into the air only to fall back into the cup.   
It doesn’t matter how they get there, it is still a hole in 
one!        Well done Tony!

The 4BBB Championships were held 
over two weeks recentlyand the 
winners were Adam Proctor & 
Max McLean in the men’s comp.

Adam was very lucky to have Max as his 
partner as he was on fire, partuicurlay on 
the second nine after he sustained a 
couple of cold ones to relax the nerves.

Max was sinking putts and sinking 
stubbies.  Scores of 45 & 45 for a 90 total.
Great win guys.

And the ladies winners were Sharon 
Treble and Donna Bauer with a score of 
47 & 45 for a 92 total.

Both Ladies played some exceptional golf 
and were comfortable winners after the 
cmpletion of the rounds.
Well done girls!

Nutsy & Burf
Nutsy & Burf had a bit of a rough day recently.
Nutsy had a lot of tree trouble as can be seen at right.
Burf had some trouble with the water.
He put 3 balls into the ponds around the course and on 
the 3rd time, he let rip with some colourful language.
.
He asked the editor to apologise to the members as he
was sure everybody would have heard him.



Saturday 6th April, 2024.
Men – Stroke - Monthly Medal 

– 74 Players - PCC = 0.
Sponsored by 

Drummond Golf, Ballarat.

Monthly Medal Winner 
Dave Richards (21) – nett 65 

c/b Brian Douglas.
A Grade Winner 

Mark Marson (7) – 67 nett.
A Grade Runner Up

Mark Wyllie (1) – 68 nett.

B Grade Winner 
Ray Matthews (18) – 69 nett 

c/b. 
B Grade Runner Up 

Rod Milne (16) – 69 nett c/b.

C Grade Winner
Thomas Douglas (vis) (27) – 

65 nett c/b.
C Grade Runner Up

John Goode (vis) (31) – 65 
nett c/b.

Nearest The Pins
8th – Alan McIvor 

(Maffescioni Travel Services), 
9th – Paul Raven, 

11th – Barry Hawker, 
13th – Keith Fankhauser.

Ball Winners….
65 nett ... Dave Richards & 

Brian Douglas.
67 nett … Graeme Malone & 

Mick Cameron.
68 nett … Dave McDonald & 

Tony Hooper.
69 nett … Des Yin Foo & Paul 

Simmons c/b.

Peck Matchplay Final won by 
Rob Daniell from Gary Reed.

Dave in the Tree’s again

Dave wins Herb McKinley Trophy 

Vertically Challenged
The editor had the pleasure of playing with 
Snowy Elliott recently.

During the round we came upon a herd of Kangaroo’s 
and while we were hitting off the 14th tee.

Someone from another group yelled out to us.
“Not very often you see something on the course that is 
shorter than Snowy Elliott!”
Snowy was a bit flusterd by the comment, but took it in 
his stride and did have a laugh as well!

Dave Maffa knew he was going to have 
a bad day recently when his first shot 
of the day ended up in a precarious 
position amongst three branches of a tree.

He surveyed the ball from all angles to see 
what his best form of attack would be.

He finally settled on the left handed shot 
with the back of a club and he played the 
shot to perfection.

He played it so well, word is, he is toying 
with the idea of buying some left handed 
clubs and becoming a cackhander.

Don’t do it Dave!
Righty’s are far superior to the lefties!

Despite his tree troubles. Dave Maffescioni has won the 2024 Herb McKinley Trophy.

Dave cleaned up with 15 points to take out the award by 
5 shots from Graham Pratt, Ian Gilmour and Ian Hubble 
who all finished with 10 points.

Rob Young, Maurice Boyd, and Graham Thomson were 
all one shot further away on 9 points.

Dave’s golf has come a long way in a short time. 

Well done Dave!



Maryborough Golf Club 
Golf Results.

Saturday 6th April, 2024
Women – Stroke Monthly 

Brooch –  16 Players – PCC 
= 0.

Sponsored by 
Peter Egan Bi-Rite Electrical

Competition & Monthly Brooch
 

Winner 
Maryanne Patten  (29) – 69 

nett.
Competition Runner Up

 Millie Cassidy (10) – 70 nett.

Nearest The Pins
8th – Millie Cassidy 

(Maffescioni Travel Services), 
9th  - Nobody, 
11th Nobody, 

 13th – Millie Cassidy.

Ball Winners
72 nett – Doris Jennings &  

Wendy Carmody.

Least Putts 
27 putts - Sharon Treble.

Golf Report by Atrel Turner (Golf President)
Hospital Day:  The annual MDHS Golf Day was conducted recently.
A large field of 126 players contested the event. 
The main purpose of this day is to raise much needed funds for the 
Maryborough Health services. This was certainly achieved with just 
under $26000 being raised on the day. We have now been partnering 
with True Foods for the past 10 years raising a massive $220 000 in
this time. A big thank you to Wendy Carmody, Leanne Burt and 
Kelly Walker for their great work in organising this day. 
Congratulations to all the winners on the day and thank you for your 
support on the day.

Good Friday event: A Gentsomes event was conducted on Good Friday 
with a good turn out of players enjoying perfect golfing conditions. 
Our special events have gained momentum and again a small band of 
workers have made these events possible. 
Well done Dave Kerry, Leanne Burt and Wendy Carmody. 
A big Easter thank you to the raffle donor your generosity is much appreciated.

9 Hole Competition: As we head out of Daylight saving the 5 @ 5 event( which has proven 
to be a great success) has concluded. The void will be filled by a 9 hole Competition which 
will be played over 2 days. Thursday and Friday are the two days. You can play on both days 
as long as you pay the entry fee on both days.  Entry fee is $5.00 per round and you will be 
playing for a $30.00 voucher for winner and $10.00 for runner-up. This competition is to be 
played from the blue markers for Men and red markers for the Ladies.

Grievance process: Just a reminder to all members regarding any grievances you have. 
Their is a grievance /suggestion form hanging on the noticeboard which can be filled out and 
handed to any one of the Golf Committee members. The process will be then handled at the 
next Golf meeting or if urgent will be dealt with immediately.

Fire wood: We are currently selling our firewood for $120 for a 6x4 trailer load. If you would 
like to purchase this wood, see Gary Hutchinson or Atrel Turner. 
We only have a limited supply at present so it will be a first in basis.

Warning siren: We had an instance during the last storm that players remained on the 
course after the siren was sounded. This is a real no-no as all player safety is of the utmost 
importance and these players remained on the course in a severe storm situation. I hate to 
think of what could have happened. Before play can continue (if it is to continue) the course 
will be checked for dangers and if deemed suitable for play another siren will be sounded 
and an announcement will be made. This last storm play should not have continued due to 
the dangerous condition of the course. If members do not adhere to the siren in future they 
will be requested to meet with the Match Committee to explain their reasons for their 
decision.

Ladies Pennant: We were unable to field a Ladies Pennant team this year and Avoca GC 
also had number issues. To help Avoca GC out we have Doris Jennings and 
Wendy Carmody participating for Avoca. Well done ladies this is great to see.

June Long weekend: We are beginning planning for the events over the long weekend in 
June. If you have any suggestions on what events you would like played over this weekend 
do not hesitate to contact one of the Golf Committee members. 



Harold pruning some trees.

Hole in one for a Visitor

Harold Patullo showed off his skills 
recently, when his ball found a home in 
the leaves of a bushy tree on the 17th 
hole.

Harold was able to play his shot without 
breaking any limbs or branches, so no 
penalty shots were applied.

He still managed to par the hole, so well 
done to you Harold!

The club has hosted a number of different visitors groups of late,

One of the groups was made up of 16 golfers from the Western Suburbs of 
Melbourne with most of the group from Melton Valley and Bacchus Marsh GC.

The trip was their 15th Annual Rod Bonnichi Memorial Week.

The group go to different clubs each year and celebrate the lives of those they 
have lost and hold dear to them

Mitchell Bonnici of Melton Valley is Rod’s nephew and was very glad that their 
group chose Maryborough Golf Club for the 15th trip, as his very last shot of the 
day on the Tuesday of the trip, saw his tee shot with a 7 iron off the 9th tee bed, 
take one bounce on the green, and into the hole.

It was a very special moment for Mitchell, and there was much excitement from 
him and his group for his first ever hole in one!

Well done Mitchell!



Women’s Competition 
February– Stroke 

Monthly Brooch –  15 Players 
– PCC = 0.

Sponsored by 
Peter Egan Bi Rite Electrical.

Competition Medal Winner 
Doris Jennings (19) – 72 nett .

Competition  Runner Up 
Sharon Treble  (20) –  74 nett 

c/b.
Nearest The Pins

th -  Stacy Smithwick 
(Maffescioni Travel Services), 

9th – Annette Strain, 
11th – Maree Baker,  & 

13th – Helen Farnsworth.

Ball Winners
74 nett – Wendy Carmody, 

77 nett – Faye Hutchinson & 
Stacy Smithwick.

Putting Competition
Sharon Treble with 28 putts.

The General Manager’s Report by Garry Higgins

General Manager’s Position. 
Advertisements for the General Manager’s position were 
advertised last month and we have received 19 applicants. 
Of these, 5 applicants have been shortlisted and they 
will be interviewed over the coming week with an 
announcement to be made shortly after.

MDHS tournament: 
Congratulations to all of our staff, volunteers, sponsors and the 
Maryborough District Health Service for their great effort in 
conducting a great fund raiser for our health service. 
We certainly can put on a great event.

Clubhouse Maintenance: 
John Scott one of our  green keepers, will now undertake maintenance on the 
Clubhouse for ½ a day per week. 
It is vital that we look after our single biggest expenditure item.

Volunteers wanted to paint toilet: 
As we are all aware, the condition of the old toilet block is pretty ordinary to say 
the least. I think that a good lick of paint will certainly make a big difference. 
We already have a couple of volunteers, but a couple more would be handy. 
Give me a bell if you are interested.

Club sponsorship:
 The Club will officially sponsor the Natte Bealiba and Giants Football Netball 
Clubs.  We hope the sponsorship will be beneficial to all parties.

New Head Chef. 
We welcome the appointment of Anup Rijal to the position of Head Chef. 
Already we have seen a vast improvement in financial performance of the bistro.
As well, members will see some new faces in the “front of house” as we appoint 
new staff to improve the depth and skill of our “front of house” roster. Anup 
replaces Andrew Hughes who has gained employment elsewhere and we thank 
Andrew for his contribution to the Club and wish him all the best for the future.

Annual general meeting: 
The Club’s AGM will be held shortly and this provides 
members to nominate to become members of the Board. 
As with all clubs, it is easy to be critical of those with the 
courage to step up so each AGM provides everybody 
with the opportunity to put their hands up. 
Over the past year the Board has certainly become 
more professional in the way it operates with a clearer 
focus on financial performance, governance and 
compliance as apposed to dealing with operational issues.

Garry Higgins
Interim Genral Manager



Half Price Memberships



Social Golf
A 4 person gentsomes was held on Sunday 18th February.

Sponsored by Southern Golf Club & Maryborough Golf Club.

Medley – Four Person Gentsomes – 68 players.

Overall Competition Winners 
Zack Lubeek (16), Kyle Haase (3), Reece Wynd (21), & Peter Wynd (21) – 141 pts.

Mixed Competition Winners 
Tony Reeves (10), Mick Arrowsmith (21), Stacy Smithwick (26), & Donna Bauer (14) 

– 138 pts.

Ball Winners
139 pts – Keith Fankhauser, Dean Ford, Ross Dawson & Riley Ford.

136 pts – Phil Tolliday, Shayne Jenkins, James Needham & Russell Dunne.

Nearest The Pins
8th – Jean O’Halloran & Kyle Haase, 

9th – Russell Dunne, 
11th – See Ho & Kyle Haase, 

13th – Victoria O’Halloran & Keith Fankhauser.

Southern Golf Club Lucky Draw - Connor O’Halloran.
A very big thank you to Southern Golf Club for their donation.



Social Golf
A 3 person Gentsomes was played on Good Friday with a donation from the 

entries being made to the Royal Childrens Hospital Appeal.

The day was sponsored by Leanne Burt.  Thank you Leanne!

And a big thank you to Wendy Carmody, Leanne Burt and Lynda Pratt 
for the work that you put in to this event.

A very enjoyable day which was played in beautiful sunshine saw the winning team 
of John Purcell, Dave Brunton and Jim Shackleton winning with 97 points on a 

countback from the team of Briody, Briody and Payne.

NTP’s
8th hole - Wendy Carmody
9th Hoole - Dan Schuppan
9th Hole - Amanda Briody

11th Hole - Graeme Malone
13th Hole - Wendy Carmody

The winning ticket holder for the Easter raffle was Jan Allemand.

    John Purcell and Dave Brunton are pictured above. Jim Shackleton had left early.

Hot Dogs, Dimmys, Pies, Sausage Rolls
Snack food is now available behind the bar 
for golfers to stock up some energy at the half way mark
of their round of golf.

See the girls before you hit off and ask them to have 
your lunch ready for you when you drop in after 9 holes.
Service with a smile awaits!



Peck Matchplay Knockout

The Peck Match play winner was 
Rob Daniell when he defeated 

Gary Reed in the Final.

Round 1
Rod Milne def Jody Thomson

Gary Reed def Ryan Fitzpatrick
Rob Daniell def Dave McDonald

Ken Wilkinson def Cyril Cunningham

Round 2
Gary Reed def Rod Milne

Rob Daniell def Ken Wilkinson

Final 
Rob Daniell def Gary Reed

This is the fourth time that Rob has 
won the Peck Trophy, 

having previosuly won in 
1996,  2012, &  2016.

Congratulations Rob!

Hole In One
Rod Milne achieved the ultimate in a golfer’s life when he had a hole in one on 

the 9th hole during the recent 5 at 5 competition.

The Maryborough Golf Club congratultates you Rod on this amazing achievement.

Watch out Mario!
Rowdy Dawson played a shot in to the 
green on the 6th hole during a Tuesday 
round.

Unfortunately the shot was a bit errant 
and actually landed in the back of Mario 
Rosini’s golf cart.

Rowdy asked Mario to drive the cart up 
beside the green to take a drop.

But Mario wasn’t having any of that!
“Play it as it lies, he said!”  



Numurkah Golf  Trip

The 2024 Trip to NUMURKAH took place on February 21st to 23rd.
Dual Bellarine Classic winner, and 2023 Cobram Barooga Winner, Gary Reed 

took out the A Grade honours after the  completion of the three rounds of 
40, 32 and 34 points, with a total of 106 points.

Rob Clegg was Runner Up with 96 points
Rowdy Dawson won the B Grade event with 28,40 and 32 for 100 points.

Dave Brunton was Runner Up  with 94 points.
The prestigious NAGA award was a closely fought battle but it was 

Mick Arrowsmith with 70 points from the three rounds 
that took out the award by 1 shot from 2023 Cobram winner Peter Treble.

Mick receives a golf lesson with Andrew Cartledge for his prize.
It was a fantastic course to play with outstanding fairways and very nice greens.
We were well looked after by the Numurkah GC staff and we appreciated the 

welcome we received by the Numurkah members when playing in the 
Men’s Comp on the Thursday.

We also thank club pro, Anthony “Bear” Sanders for generously donating a 
club shirt and the winner of the draw for the shirt was Tony Reeves.

We look forward to returning to Numurkah in February 2025.



Numurkah Golf Trip

The Maryborough Golf Club 
is very appreciative  

 of the support of the team 
at Drummond Golf  

 Ballarat who are very           
generously sponsoring  

 our Monthly Medal event 
and is an ongoing 

 sponsor of our annual club 
tournament.

 
We are also very pleased 

that 
Drummond Golf Ballarat 

Sponsor our 
Club Golf Championship 

Thank you to
 Chris McIntosh and the 

team at 
Drummond Golf Ballarat.

1253-1255 Howitt St 
Wendouree. 

Email: ballarat@drummondgolf.com 
Ph:5331 5515

Chris McIntosh 
Drummond Golf in Ballarat 

proudly supporting 
Maryborough Golf Club



Deniliquin Photos

 Eddie McQuienn & Mick White
Geoff Dahmes Memorial 

Winners

Mick Arrowsmith & Mark Wyllie
Saturday NAGA Winners

Mick Arrowsmith & Mark Wyllie
Carl Malone Memorial

Winners

Deniliquin Golf  Trip

A group of golfers from Maryborough have been attending the Labour day 
weekend golf tournament at the Deniliquin Golf Club since the early 1970’s.

This year a group of 14 golfers attended the 4BBB event which is played on 
Saturday and Sunday.

The group also have a competition amongst themselves playing for the Geoff 
Dahmes Memorial Trophy and this year it was taken out by Mick White and 
Eddie McQuienn  with 82 points over the two days to win by 1 shot from 

Geoff Mottram and Rob Daniel.

The group also play for the Carl Malone Memorial Trophy which is for the best 
daily score  which was won by Mick Arrowsmith and Mark Wyllie with 44 points 

on the Sunday. 

A rags to riches story was when Mick Arrowsmith and Mark Wyllie shot 
32 points  on the Saturday to take out the NAGA, but after recharging their 

batteries on Saturday Night, they fought back on the Sunday to post 44 points 
which was enough to see them with the Carl Malone Memorial Trophy for the 

best daily score.  Well done guys!



MDHS Charity Golf Day Photo’s  

The Maryborough Golf Club 
is very appreciative  

 of the support of the team 
at Drummond Golf  

 Ballarat who are very           
generously sponsoring  

 our Monthly Medal event 
and is an ongoing 

 sponsor of our annual club 
tournament.

 
We are also very pleased 

that 
Drummond Golf Ballarat 

Sponsor our 
Club Golf Championship 

Thank you to
 Chris McIntosh and the 

team at 
Drummond Golf Ballarat.

1253-1255 Howitt St 
Wendouree. 

Email: ballarat@drummondgolf.com 
Ph:5331 5515

Chris McIntosh 
Drummond Golf in Ballarat 

proudly supporting 
Maryborough Golf Club


